
Third. General Meeting---- Thursday, March 21, 1935 8:30 PM.

At the Japanese Language School, Monterey.

Meeting was called to order by Pres. Sakamoto. He explained that 

this meeting was called for the special purpose of studying the Anti- 

Alien bills before the Legislature and to determine our policy in 

regards to them. Minutes of the last general meeting was read by 

Sec. Tabata, corrected by Ass’t Sec. Higashi, and approved by the

President and the members.

motions

Ass’t Sec. Higashi moved that we purchase an American Flag for  

club use. Mr. Suyama made an amendment to the motion that we table 

this matter until we can refer it to the Finance Board and find out 

how much such a Flag would cost. Mr. Takiguchi seconded the motion.

Both motions carried.

Announcements

Ass’t Sec. Higashi announced that Mr. Esaki had requested another 

appointee to the Public Relations Board and made known that Mr. Oka was 

duly appointed as the third active member. Sec. Tabata announced that 

Ass’t Sec. Higashi was appointed by Vice Pres. Esaki to head the Board.

Pres. Sakamoto asked Mr. Suyama to have her sister announce the members 

of the Social Board as soon as possible.

motions Previous discussion about the Tea Party was brought up and Mr Suyama 

moved that we table this matter indefinitely. Sec. Tabata seconded. Motion

carried.

Previous discussion regarding the Calendar for the Year was brought 

up for consideration. Mr. Suyama moved that the Executive Board prepare 

such a callender from the experience of previous year. Miss Ogawa seconded

the motion. Motion carried.

Pres. Sakamoto requested Ass’t Sec. Higashi to give detailed report 

on special session at San Francisco March 10 regarding the Anti-Alien bills.
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Mar 21

Report was given on what actions are being taken by the Norther California 

District Council in this matter and what possible actions could be taken 

by the local chapter. Mr. Suyama corrected Higashi’s statement about the 

actions of the N. C. D. C. and expressed his personal opinions on what we 

can do and cannot do in regards to these legislations. His recommendations 

ware unanimously accepted. Sec. Tabata reported on his interview with 

Mr. Obana and Pres. Sakamoto added by giving us the statement he recieved 

from Mr. Obana regarding the matter. At the advice of this statement made 

through Pres. Sakamoto and with recommendations from Miss Ogawa, Messers 

Nakano, Suyama, Tabata, and others, it was decided that we withhold any 

further actions on our part with the exception of keeping informed on the

matter.

Those present at the meeting were: Misses Nan Ogawa, Yoshiko Hattori, 

Messers: Ben Nakano, Masato Suyama, Bob Sakamoto, Yoshio Tabata, Bob 

Takiguchi, Masao Kageyama, Tom Sugimoto, Yoshikazu Higashi, and Hal Higashi.

Meeting was adjourned for refreshment.

Recorded by

Ass’t Sec.


